
From: Cherry, Brian K 
Sent: 2/2/2014 4:23:27 PM 
To: Paul Clanon (paul.clanon@cpuc.ca.gov); Liza Malashenko 

(elizaveta.malashenko@cpuc.ca.gov) 
Cc: 
Bcc: 
Subject: Fwd: Unit 2 Trip Due to Flashover on Lightning Arrestor 

FYI. 

Sent from my iPad 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: DCPP Communications <DCPPCommunications@,pge.com> 
Date: February 2, 2014 at 4:14:50 PM PST 
To: DCPP *NPG Nuclear Power Generation Business Unit 
<DCPPNPG@pge.com> 
Cc: Officers - All <AllPGEOfficers@exchaiige.pge.com> 
Subject: Unit 2 Trip Due to Flashover on Lightning Arrestor 

DCPP Employees; 

At approximately 1130 this morning, Unit 2 tripped, safely activating our 
automatic safety shut-down system as designed. The trip occurred due to a 
flashover on the Bravo Phase Lightning Arrestor on Unit 2. Build-up of dust and 
wet weather conditions likely caused the flashover. Unit 2 is in a safe condition 
and currently in Mode 3. Unit 1 is safely operating at 100 percent power. 

The trip was event-free and our initial response to the event has been very 
professional. Whether you are responding to this incident or working on other 
activities, we ask that you keep a high-level of situational awareness, look out 
for one another and, as always, approach your work in a safe and methodical 
manner marked by a strong questioning attitude. 

The Outage Coordination Center is activated and this event is being referenced 
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as 2Z18. We will continue to keep you - and our external stakeholders -
informed as our team successfully works through 2Z18. 

Barry Allen 

SB GT&S 0386974 


